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It has been my honor to serve as your NJ Region Director for the last 3 seasons. During 
that time many people have worked hard to preserve the integrity of the region by 
running very successful programs. I would like to reflect on those successes and thank 
the leadership for their contributions. It is a team effort and the continuance of that effort 
is what makes the NJ Region great! 

Thank you to all the instructors involved that ran OEC courses and OEC refreshers. 

The Senior OEC program was revitalized in the region, thanks to the cooperative efforts 
of the NJ Region and Eastern Division Instructors.  

New OEC Instructors were created. 

NJ has a new patrol -National Winter Activity Center Nordic  

The region teams ran successful AVY and MTR programs. 

There were Basic and Senior Nordic evaluations and new patrollers created at each event. 

The region has 2 new OET T/Es. 

Thank you to our OET instructor staff and the instructors that made their refreshers 
possible. 

And thank you to our Region Leadership Team, the officers and program advisors, a very 
cohesive group, for their support with meetings. 

Moving forward, we shall continue to foster teamwork and provide addition programs. 
An OET committee will be formed to keep both fun and accomplishment as goals of the 
region.  

I will continue to represent the region on the Board of Directors for Eastern Division 
where there are some budgetary challenges that still need to be addressed.  

I am seeking re-election this fall and humbly ask for your support.   

Thank you, 
Jeff Haines 
Nat Appt #10330  


